
danger of conflict in the Middle East. They re-emphasised 

thé  need for the establishment of a durable peace in the 

area as a matter of urgency and urged all parties to renew 

their efforts to achieve this objective. To this end Heads 

of Government affirmed their support for the relevant 

United Nations Resolutions on the Middle East and their belief 

that to ensure success it was necessary that the authentic 

and legitimate representatives of the Palestinian people 

participate in the forthcoming peace negotiations in Geneva. 

Indian Ocean  

13. Noting that the Indian Ocean was a region of special 

interest to a significant number of Commonwealth countries, 

Heads of Government re-affirmed the desirability of ensuring 

that it remained an area of peace and stability. Serious 

concern was expressed about the increase in naval activity 

in the Indian Ocean area on the part of the great powers and 

the establishment and expansion there of military 

installations. Heads of Government called upon all nations, 

and particularly the great powers most directly concerned, to 

work towards the implementation of the resolutions of the 

United Nations declaring the Indian Ocean a zone of peace. 

South Asia  

14. The Heads of Government noted that positive steps had 

been taken in the process of normalisation among the countries 

of the South Asian sub-continent. However, they expressed 

their grave concern at the impediment to normalisation of 

relations posed by certain outstanding problems resulting in 

the aggravation of economic hardship and the retardation of 
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